November 26, 2018

Mr. Peter S. Hays

Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215

Denver, CO 80203

Re:  Permit No. M-1989-029 — Longmont Distel Operations - 112¢ Annual Report
Dear Peter:

Enclosed is the annual fee the amount of $791.00 and report form for year ended
December 7, 2018.

All extraction activity was completed at the Longmont Distel Operation in 2011, while
processing, sales and reclamation activities have continued since that time. These
activities will continue into the future as mining continues at the adjacent pit under
Permit No. M-1994-027 (Longmont Operation aka Tull Farm).

As noted in the annual report for permit year ended December 7, 2013, major flooding of
the St. Vrain Creek in September 2013 significantly impacted the Longmont Distel site.
During the flood event, the river breached in various locations and now flows through the
site. Reclamation that was recorded in previous annual reports was destroyed as the river
changed course through the site. It was determined that the Creek should remain in its
post flood channel through the site. The historic channel will remain abandoned except
during high flow events when some flow may go through the historic channel.

City of Longmont commenced its flood restoration activities in 2016 and completed
restoration in 2018. During 2017, Aggregate Industries commenced its flood restoration
activities in areas identified on the enclosed map as A, B and C and completed these
flood restoration areas in 2018.

In 2018, the Division approved a release of 119 acres (shown on annual report map).
Aggregate plans to continue reclamation activities in the western most portions of the site
in 2019.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please feel free to reach me at
303-809-7231 or by email at Christine.Felz@lafargeholcim.com. Thank you.

_ Sincerely,
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Christine Felz

Land and Environment Manager
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